COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday, 2nd May, 2006

MOTION No. 10
MOTION: Councillor J. Lahart

That this Committee debate in detail how this Council granted Planning Permission for a residence at the junction of the Lower Dodder Road and Dodder Park Road to the rear of Rathfarnham Park/Ballytore Road with access from the Dodder Park Road close to its junction with Rathfarnham and Terenure Roads and how the Parks Department sold a strip of land to the developer of the site and how the Councils Roads engineers could have possibly deemed the access from this major thoroughfare as safe.

REPORT:
The relevant Reg. Ref: is SD03A/0134. This application was received on 07/03/2003 from the applicant, Mr. Al Richardson Esq. for a proposed three storey contemporary dwelling house and associated site works at a Site at 15 Rathfarnham Park, Lying To Rear Of 17 Rathfarnham Park, And Fronting Dodder Park Road, Dublin 14. There was one submission on the application and a grant of permission was given on 22nd May 2003. No appeal was lodged with An Bord Pleanala. The developer submitted a commencement notice stating his intention to begin development on 6th February 2006.

The planning report and executive order in respect of this application outlines the planning history in this case and makes reference to a previous application, SD02A/0164, which was refused on the grounds of the proximity of the proposed development to a traffic junction, among other reasons.

It is stated in the executive order that the proposed development subsequently granted permission under Reg. Ref: SD03A/0134 was acceptable to the Roads Department on the basis that “…the exit/access point has been relocated to the eastern extremity of the site thereby eliminating the right turn access of the Dodder Park Road for traffic travelling east in the Churchtown direction”. 

Following a request for the disposal of a small strip of land at the site, a small portion of land was disposed of, after the Parks Department had indicated that the land to be disposed of had no significant amenity value.
This development is also the subject of complaints recently received in relation to the alleged “…felling of trees on a wooden bank for alleged construction of a house”, which the Planning Enforcement Section is investigating. 
